
 

Metropolitan Taxicab Commission 

October 27, 2020 @ 10:00 am 

Commission Headquarters, 2628 Delmar, Via Zoom 

 

Members present: Chairman: McNutt, Commissioners: Satz, Asfaw, Osho, Rudawsky, Hamacher 

and Vianello  

  

  

Legal Department:  Chuck Billings 

 

AGENDA & MINUTES 

 

• The Meeting was called to order by Chairman McNutt at 10:11 AM and the roll was called by 

Director Ronald Klein: Commissioner Satz-present, Commissioner Asfaw-present, Commissioner 

Osho-present, Commissioner Rudawsky-present, Commissioner Hamacher-present, 

Commissioner Vianello-present and Chairman McNutt – present. A quorum being found the 

meeting began. 

 

• Chairman McNutt called for a motion to approve the October 27, 2020 meeting agenda. The 

motion was called by Commissioner Rudawsky and a vote was taken, and the agenda approved; 

Commissioner Satz-yes, Commissioner Asfaw-yes, Commissioner Osho-yes, Commissioner 

Rudawsky-yes, Commissioner Hamacher-yes, Commissioner Vianello-yes, and Chairman 

McNutt-yes, 

 

• Following the approval of the agenda, Chairmen McNutt called for a motion to adopt the August 

20, 2020 meeting minutes Commissioner Satz made a motion to have the minutes adopted it was 

second by Commissioner Vianello.  Vote was taken, and the minutes were adopted, 

Commissioner Satz-yes, Commissioner Asfaw-yes, Commissioner Osho-yes, Commissioner 

Rudawsky-yes, Commissioner Hamacher-yes, Commissioner Vianello-yes, and Chairman 

McNutt-yes, 

 

• The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday November 24, 2020, 2020 via Zoom 

  

• NEW BUSINESS 

• Director Klein talked about the updated list for approved premium sedans. Commissioner                                 

Rudawsky talked about the drivers have lost 8 months’ worth of pay and maybe we should extend 

the year of the cars going out for 1 year. After careful though he withdrew from the thought. 

 

• Chairman McNutt asked how the airport taxis and drivers were doing? Director Klein told him 

there were only a half the drivers left. Director Klein said we have been seeing more taxi drivers 

coming in to renew for school trips.  

 

• Commissioner Rudawsky talked about school trips and said he would try to contact someone at 

the Department of Education regarding the school trips.  

 

• Commissioner Satz asked about the Laclede taxi driver that was shot Chairman McNutt told what 

happened to the driver. 

 



 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

  

• Chairman McNutt asked if they needed an Executive session everyone agreed there was no need 

so with no other public comments and no more on the agenda, Chairman McNutt called for a 

motion to adjourn the October 27, 2020 meeting at 10:28 AM. The vote was all I’s with not 

objections.  

 
Minutes were interpreted from an audio recording of the meeting by Sandy Page 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 


